

From: ASBSU <asbsu@boisestate.edu>

To: President Boise State <president@boisestate.edu>, Leslie Webb <lesliewebb@boisestate.edu>, Eric Scott <ericsscott@boisestate.edu>, Christian Wuthrich <ChrisWuthrich@boisestate.edu>, Charlie Varland <charlievarland@boisestate.edu>, Francisco Salinas <franciscosalinas@boisestate.edu>, Student Media <STUDENTMEDIA@boisestate.edu>, News Section <news@stumedia.boisestate.edu>, Library archives <archives@boisestate.edu>, Student Life Finance <slfinance@boisestate.edu>, Amy Jauregui <amyjauregui@boisestate.edu>, Teri Rapp <terirapp@boisestate.edu>, Randi McDermott <randimcdermott@boisestate.edu>, Katie Thomas <katiethomas330@boisestate.edu>, Jenn Fields <jenniferfields426@boisestate.edu>, Housing and Residence Life <housing@boisestate.edu>, Tiffany Trader <tiffanytrader@boisestate.edu>, Julie Robertson <julierobertson@boisestate.edu>, Lauren Oe <laurenoe@boisestate.edu>, Amanda Khampha-Rockrohr <AmandaRockrohr@boisestate.edu>

Cc: ASBSU President <asbsupresident@boisestate.edu>, [REDACTED]
[REDACTED]@u.boisestate.edu>

Subject: ASBSU Update

Date: Mon, 28 Sep 2020 09:36:23 -0600

Attachments: 09232020_Assembly_Minutes.pdf; 09222020_IESC_Minutes.pdf;
ASBSU_Bill_FY2021__01_(Signed).pdf; 09232020_Senate_Minutes.pdf;
09212020_Executive_Minutes.pdf

Good morning,

Happy Monday! Below I have attached the meeting minutes from Assembly, Academic Senate, IESC, and Executive Council.

This week in Assembly and Academic Senate, ASBSU Bill FY 2021 #01 was passed. This bill is for funding for a social media campaign to help promote voting and voter registration for this fall's election. The bill is also attached below.

We also confirmed the appointment of our new Vice President of Academic Affairs, [REDACTED]!

If you have any questions please let me know.

Have a great week!

--

[REDACTED]
Administrative Director for ASBSU

Pronouns: She/Her/Hers
Boise State University





ASSOCIATED STUDENTS OF BOISE STATE UNIVERSITY

Associated Students of Boise State University
Executive Team Meeting
September 21, 2020 6:00-8:00pm
Zoom Link: <https://boisestate.zoom.us/j/91493409679>
Call In: +1 669 900 6833 or +1 253 215 8782
Meeting ID: 914 9340 9679

- I. Call to Order 6:02 pm
- II. Attendance
 - Angel Cantu (President), Kenneth Huston (Ethics Officer), Sarah Smith (Administrative Director), Kayla Magana (Vice President of Student Organizational Affairs), Cheyon Sheen (Government Relations Officer), Emily White (Communications Officer)
 - Bayley Bingham
- III. Old Business
 - Approval of Minutes
 - i. [Meeting minutes](#) from 8/31/2020
 1. Cambree motions to fast track the reading of the minutes
 - a. Cheyon seconds.
Approve: 8 Against: 0 Abstain: 0
 - ii. [Meeting minutes](#) from 9/14/2020
 1. Cheyon motions to fast track the reading of the minutes
 - a. Cambree seconds.
Approve: 8 Against: 0 Abstain: 0
- IV. Kenny - Motions to add regulation #01 to New Business in the agenda.
 - Cambree seconds.
- V. Cambree motions to move introducing Bayley to the next item on the agenda.
 - Cheyon seconds.
- VI. Introduce Bayley Bingham, the appointee for VP of Academic Affairs
 - Angel - All in favor of confirming Bayley as VP of Academic Affairs
Approve: 8 Against: 0 Abstain: 0
- VII. Updates
 - Secretary of Student Organizational Affairs

- i. Hearings on Wednesday went great!
- ii. Addendum form is in the making. I will be having a meeting with the funding board possibly Thursday to discuss details on the form.
 - i. Cambree - What is an addendum?
 - 1. Kayla - We just passed a regulation to fund up to 15 students \$150 for conferences without the 50% buy-in.
- o Administrative Director
 - i. Payton Grover will be the Senate Scribe. I am training her on 9/21 at 5pm. (So right before this meeting).
 - ii. Super excited to volunteer for the Voter Registration Day tomorrow!!
 - 1. Cheyon - Do you have an Assembly scribe?
 - a. Sarah - Why do you think I need one?
 - b. Cheyon- Feel like it would be beneficial to teach someone those skills as well as give you some time since all your meetings are in the beginning of the week.
 - c. Kenneth - Also then you can be on the outside if either of them needs help.
 - d. Kayla - I agree. You do a lot.
 - e. Cambree - I think it would be a nice precedent to set so that Administrative Directors don't have to choose between which meeting to go to.
 - f. Sarah - Yes it would be helpful for me.
 - g. Kenny - Do we want to take away their committee requirement if they are a Scribe?
 - h. Cambree - Are they all in 2 committees in the Senate?
 - i. Kenneth - For the most part.
 - j. Cambree - Why don't they go to the joint finance or ethics committee so that they only sit on 1 committee and do the minutes and then they don't always have to attend a committee meeting.
 - k. Kenneth - Code requires one Senate committee and one Assembly committee.
 - l. Cheyone - I vote one committee and we just change code for the scribes.
 - m. Cambree - Is that in Senate code that has been ratified?
 - n. Kenneth - Yes. So that can be changed if we need to
 - o. Cambree - Kenneth, would you be open to what Chey said? One committee and also take minutes?
 - p. Kenneth - Everyone has committees already
 - q. Cambree - So for Assembly the scribe will be in replacement of one of their required committees. Some students are on 3 committees. Food pantry

- students are over achievers because they meet on different days. What committees is Payton on?
- r. Kenneth - Dean relations and government relations
 - s. Cambree - Government relations is Assembly only
 - t. Kenneth - No it's a joint committee
 - u. Cambree - If you told her she didn't have to do Dean Relations, would there still be enough people?
 - v. Kenneth - No. Dean relations won't meet every week.
 - w. Cambree - What if we give Payton the option to either stay on both committees and be the scribe or she can pick on committee and be the scribe/
 - x. Angel - Can Kenneth handle this another time so we can move on with updates?
 - y. Kenneth - Yes we can. I will update next week.
- Government Relations Officer
 - i. National Voter Registration Day (NVRD) is TOMORROW
 - 1. As student representatives, it is one of our top priorities to help students register to vote! I have a few to-do's for everyone tomorrow, they are:
 - a. Sign up for [TurboVote](#)! TurboVote is our new platform that helps students with personalized voter registration, absentee ballot requests, and election notifications.
 - b. Share this QR Code (found in slack) with others! Our awesome communications officer Emily has made this super awesome graphic that you can share via social media.
 - c. Share this graphic (found in slack) and tag 3 other broncos (preferably not anyone in ASBSU so we can increase our outreach). Please use the hashtag #BroncosVote. (Again thanks to Emily!)
 - d. Post on your main or story about why you vote! Use the hashtag #BroncosVote and tag @boisestateuniversity to possibly be featured on the official instagram.
 - 2. From 9:30 AM - 4:00PM there will be an in-person voter registration event at the REC. All University COVID-19 guidelines will be followed and PPE will be provided. Students need to bring a valid Idaho driver's license to register. It doesn't matter their county, we will drop off registrations for ADA county and send all other Idaho counties by mail. Everyone else will use the QR code.
 - a. I need someone to help sign people in and do small training for our volunteers.
 - b. There are two black bags in the ASBSU office with

- my name on it, these need to be taken to the REC at 9AM and set up.
- c. The supplies are at the information desk in the SILC with my name on it, they also need to be taken to the REC at 9AM.
3. I recently sent an email to all the Deans of the colleges and Dr. Tromp. 6 of the 9 deans and the president (WOOO!) responded back with their commitment to help push NVRD. I asked them and their faculty and staff to do the following:
 - a. Share with your students that you are registered to vote!
 - b. Notify students that there will be an in-person voter registration event.
 - c. Share the QR code graphic with their students
 - d. Use the hashtag #BroncosVote.
 4. #BroncosVote Challenge is a new challenge that I would love to see get kicked off the ground. It's a 10 day challenge that focuses on helping students be prepared to vote. This challenge highlights the following areas of voting: voter registration, absentee ballot, early voting, day-of voting, voter suppression, candidate research, and other forms of civic engagement. I just wrote a [bill](#) to help fund this challenge and am currently reaching out to other campus partners to have prizes donated. This bill will go to the Joint Finance Committee this week (hopefully).
 5. [5 ½ Things Voter Registration Day](#) was recently published!
 6. The QR Code posters are going around campus, can 2-3 people help me with this? It will be early morning before 8AM. I will buy you coffee or something.
 - a. Sarah, Kayla, and Cambree will help. Cambree will do it in the afternoon.
 7. Do we want to join the ALL-IN DEMOCRACY? (I forwarded you all an email with details)
 - a. Cheyon - This year has been kind of crazy with voter registration and it cannot be all on one person to coordinate all voter registration on campus so this will help create a standard for every year and make it easier.
 - i. Emily - Yes we should do it.
 - ii. Angel - Have you met with Government Relations yet?
 1. Cheyon - Not yet.
 - iii. Cambree - So am I understanding the email correctly on engagement?
 1. Cheyon - Yes

- iv. Cheyon - If everyone consents I will sign us up.
 1. Everyone consents.
- Vice President of Inclusive Excellence
 - i. Group Photos
 1. Angel - Did we get every spot filled for IESC Assembly?
 - a. Ryann - We will be voting formally tomorrow in our meeting. The Assembly reps will be attending tomorrow's meeting after the formal vote. Cambree, it does look like Amanda found someone who is interested so it looks like you will only have to appoint 1 person.
 - b. Kenneth - How does IESC feel about changing code so that IESC appoints up to 5 people instead of exactly 5 people?
 - c. Ryann - I will bring that up to IESC in the meeting tomorrow and you can discuss it in the last 15 minutes that you are there.
 2. Cambree - They will be in the meeting on Wednesday then?
 - a. Ryann - Yes they should be.
 3. Angel - I spoke with Charlie and let him know that we let IESC put the Macs in their office. He said we can entertain the idea of buying IESC new computers since they are older.
 - a. Ryann - I would like to discuss that with you and Kenneth on that with the IESC budget. We still believe that even if IESC does not use them we would like them to go to marginalized students that may not have access to a computer especially with classes all online.
 - b. Angel - Yes if we buy new ones we can look at offering them to students.
 - c. Kenneth - We can put a bill through to use ASBSU funds to buy the computers.
 - d. Angel - Charlie mentioned that it may be in the budget already under supplies so we might not need to do a bill.
 4. Cambree - How did your pictures go?
 - a. Ryann - We had to wear our masks when we took group pictures by the B and we took individual pictures by the administration building. I think they went well
 - b. Cambree - I am excited to see them!
 - c. Kenneth - Are we doing headshots for exec?
 - i. Angel - That is up to Emily.

- ii. Emily - I am working on it!
- Communications Officer
 - i. I have reached out to Cambree, Ryann, Kayla, and Kenny to include their updates in the September newsletter. I have information about the Food Pantry from Emily Hester to include. I will put together the newsletter this week and send it out next Monday!
 - ii. I worked with Cheyon this week to set up posts for National Voter Registration Day and she informed me of additional posts she would like me to put together regarding voter information throughout the month of October.
 - iii. Thank you to everyone who filled out the survey that I sent, I got some great ideas from it!
 - iv. Reminder to take a Zoom picture for social media!
- Ethics Officer
 - i. VP of Academic Affairs position selected (introduce Bayley
 - 1. Ratification through Assembly and Senate (simple majority vote needed in both houses)
 - 2. Start date Wed (Sept. 23) (6pm)
 - 3. Training until the 30th, they will take over chairship of the Senate Oct. 7
 - 4. I will give senate specific training throughout the week
 - ii. Joint committee procedure
 - 1. The Senate and assembly will meet in a joint session to hear any guest speakers, subjects, and/or legislation.
 - 2. Breakout rooms will be used for deliberations, discussion, debate, and voting.
 - 3. The joint session will be chaired by the Vice President-- breakout rooms will follow standard chairship procedures (VP Academic Affairs in senate breakout room,
 - iii. SFB Code Regulation #01 FY2021
 - 1. Clubs/student orgs can now apply for virtual professional development conferences/classes up to \$150 per student with a max of 15 students.
 - 2. This is per event, they are funded up to \$150 per person, but if it costs less, then great... the 15 person max is still in play.
 - iv. Chey is killing it in the NVRD challenges and competition!
- Vice President
 - i. Assembly is up and running wonderfully- not a committee week
 - 1. Cambree - Ryann will you be able to make the meetings?
 - a. Ryann - Hailey Opperman will actually be leading the committee, but I will do my best to attend if I don't have class.
 - ii. All Assembly members should have been chosen and on Assembly by this Wednesday.

- iii. The VP of Academic Affairs has been chosen, woohoo! Thank you to everyone who participated on the committee.
 - iv. [Submitting bills and resolutions](#)
- President
 - i. Last Tuesday I attended an Academic Calendar committee meeting. A proposal was made to add a “Fall Break” to the academic calendar and committee members were asked to gather feedback from their constituents. If a fall break was implemented it would have to be balanced out by removing other days we would normally have off. One example of this would be to shorten Thanksgiving break to make up for “Fall Break”. This is not exactly an additional break for students, but more of a reallocation of the days we already get off.
 - 1. Sarah - Know someone who goes to TCU and it cuts their Thanksgiving break down to Wednesday - Sunday and then it affects flights and the students don't like it.
 - 2. Cambree - So it would be a shorter Thanksgiving?
 - a. Angel - They would move some of the days around to Fall break. There is a long break of days off so they are trying to give us some days off then. If they are just going to cut our Thanksgiving down then I don't think it's worth it.
 - 3. Emily - If it cuts down Thanksgiving, it's not worth it.
 - 4. Kayla - I agree with Angel and Sarah. If it cuts down Thanksgiving it would make travel harder for students.
 - 5. Cheyon - We should ask the Senate and Assembly.
 - a. Angel - Yes we can ask them too. They aren't on a super strict timeline so if we can get it in the following weeks agenda that would be great.
 - b. Cambree - You can also just put it in your executive updates and discuss it then in both groups.
 - 6. Angel - Yeah if we are going to shorten Thanksgiving break, I am not sure if it is a good idea. If COVID is still a thing in 3 years it is not a good idea either to have students travel back and forth more often.
 - ii. The Strategic Planning Steering Committee has started to move into the next phase of collecting feedback and input from the entire community by tasking sub-committees to organize focus groups. Me and Co-chairs Dr. Finstuen and Dr. Hansen have not yet finalized a plan for subcommittees to request a joint meeting with our General Assembly and Academic Senate. We have discussed possibly relaying feedback from ASBSU through myself, Dr. Finstuen, and Dr. Hansen to simplify the process.
 - iii. Last Thursday I met with Justin Doi, the President of the Association of Classified Employees to discuss how our two

organizations can collaborate on future projects.

1. Justin will be meeting with the new Presidents of the 3 faculty and staff groups. Justin wants to start including ASBSU in these discussions. They want to collaborate on some ASBSU events such as Day at the Capital and have these employee groups be a part of these events. Having all of us together will create a larger impact on the community and University.

VIII. New Business

- Introduce Bayley Bingham, the appointee for VP of Academic Affairs
- Regulation #01
 - i. Cheyon motions to fast track reading of regulation #01.
 1. Cambree seconds.
Approve: 8 Against: 0 Abstain: 0
 - ii. No discussion on regulation #01
Approve: 8 Against: 0 Abstain: 0

IX. Open Floor / Announcements

- Ryann - Hailey and I took on the Tribal Land Acknowledgement with the Student Union. Project started last year and things are starting to move forward. Have been in discussion with Brent DeLong to ensure that it always happens in the Student Union.
 - i. Cambree - Is there any update on the Resiliency Room?
 1. Ryann - The Student Union has been trying to give us a small room or a room without running water which does not work for the Islamic religion. Hanna Suman has been working on this throughout the summer. We are hoping to get a 50 person room and the SUB has been trying to give us a room that does not fit all the requirements that are needed for this room. We may have to fundraise because the SUB is not giving us enough funds to create the room. May take longer than expected to get it in.
 2. Cambree - Is Hanna an IESC representative?
 - a. Ryann - Yes, unofficially until we vote formally tomorrow. I do think we need to start paying everyone on IESC and I am working with Kenneth on different forms of compensation.
- Cambree - Food pantry has tons of food! Go get some!!
- Emily - Cambree, I will touch base with you on some social media comments that have been posted and I will bring it to Exec next week with an update.
 - i. Cambree - We can discuss more about it but I would just be as informative as possible but to keep it simple. We have had these types of things come up before.
- Angel - Emily, when you are free we should get together and discuss

apparel designs.

- i. Emily - If it is just the ASBSU logo that is pretty simple but if you want me to design something I can.
 - ii. Cheyon - This is actually under Sarah's job description.
 - iii. Angel - Okay and we can also look into masks too.
- Cambree - If you want to submit any bill or resolution in the future, please use the hyperlink that I put in my updates and submit it by Sunday!

X. Meeting Adjourned 7:34 pm



Inclusive Excellence
Student Council
Boise State University

Associated Students of Boise State University Inclusive Excellence Student Council

Date 9/22/2020

Inclusive Excellence Student Council (Zoom)

I. Call to Order 4:35 pm

II. Attendance

Ryann Banks, Sarah Smith, Hailey Opperman, Em McNay, Alyssa Wainaina, Cambree Kanala,

Jaxon Pryor, Eric Scott, Leslie Webb, Kalle Weisel, Hanna Suman

III. Updates

A. Alyssa

- a. COAS inclusive community board is starting up again, we will begin having meetings this month and are working on drafting our statement and processes
- b. My transformative justice learning group is amazing, I'm learning so much already. I got permission to share the readings with you all and everything is in the IESC shared drive under the resources folder

- c. My mental health has been terrible since school started, and I think I may need to take some time off after this meeting to get my life together. I'll still do my normal responsibilities but may be less responsive to communication and may need to miss our weekly meetings as they have been really stressful
- B. Em
 - a. Police presence on campus meeting is on Thursday this week
- C. Amanda
 - a. Blake is available to meet with us on Thursday afternoons, Fridays after 2:30, and Monday and Tuesday afternoons. Once everyone lets me know if they want to be involved and when they are available, I can confirm a meeting time.
- D. Hailey
 - a. Blake Hunter & I will be working together on the Marsha P group to further analyze the student responses to the survey the group has been reviewing
 - i. Em - Can you please explain the survey and also how you want to bring the Faculty Senate into it?
 - 1. Hailey - It was a survey sent out last year concerning how people felt about education on campus regarding the LGBTQIA+ community and also if people felt that that community was supported. I did not join Marsha P until last semester and it has taken a while to get a group together to actually review the results. We spent the summer coding the survey results to help break down the responses so that we can better analyze it. This Friday we have a meeting to finalize the process and analyze them in each group. I will keep you updated on this process. Faculty Senate was the group with the most interest in this survey. I will give you all updates as I move forward.
 - b. I'll be meeting with Chi from RHA again to discuss how current housing training works and how it can be improved regarding inclusivity, intersectionality, and social justice issues
 - c. After conversations with Dr. Tromp and Tim Dunnagan, COHS Dean, COHS is putting together a team to address the increased cost for online resources, specifically regarding access codes that students experienced this semester. Sounds like the goal for next semester is to reduce costs.
- E. Ryann
 - Tribal Lands Project
- A. In the process of creating a philosophy statement for everyone working on the Tribal Lands project to ensure they understand the lens and framework we should always be working under. Which is anti-colonial, anti-white supremacy, centering those we are meant to serve, moving away from productivity and professionalism, and increasing practices on harm mitigation and harm acknowledgement. In addition to finding ways to compensate individuals for their time.
- B. Reach out to several indigenous community members in the Boise Valley. I have received responses from Tai Simpson, Dani Solberg, and Melanie Filmore.
 - Tai is interested and will be sending information about elders and other community folk

who would be great to support.

- Melanie is in support but who only like to take the role of networking and connections, i.e. referrals.
- Dani is interested but would like to understand our intentions more and how we intend to center indigenous communities throughout the duration of this project.
- Meeting with student who was involved in Land Acknowledgement incident (Last Minute)
- A. Her thoughts - Charlie Varland asked them to do the convocation land acknowledgment, the school received threats and their decisions are heavily guided by the state legislature, many administrative individuals were on the decision to not allow them to administer a land acknowledgement including Webb and Tromp. The university heavily censored her land acknowledgement
- B. Her thoughts regarding Tribal Lands Project - Contact Idaho Indigenous Alliance and Boise Valley Community, She is not interested in making connections with the University, Don't allow administration to take the credit for student labor.
- Meeting with Communications Building regarding teachers racist attack on a student and intentional lying
- A. Jaxon Pryor will elaborate more on this situation either this week or next
 - a. Jaxon elaborates on the situation that occurred in the Communications Building. Jaxon has experienced situations like this multiple other times.
 - i. Em - Do you think there are any action steps now or later? IESC will support you in whatever you choose and I am sorry that you have had to deal with this.
 - 1. Jaxon - I want to hold all professors and faculty accountable for their actions and that is part of the reason I joined IESC Assembly. I want to join the dialogue to make sure all the professors have the tools to understand how all demographics feel in their classes. I want to make sure professors can't keep being shocked that these occurrences keep happening.
 - ii. Kallee - I am so sorry that this has happened. I am also a communications major and am willing to work with you on whatever you choose to do. There needs to be education, awareness, and active change for what is happening.
 - iii. Eric - You are not the first student who has had these issues and it has clearly had an impact on you. I want to invite you to have a conversation with me about that if you are interested in that.
 - 1. Jaxon - I would be interested in that. The classes that I have always felt like I stand out in are the ones that use critical thinking and not straight facts like math. These issues come when people don't understand where students are coming from. Students also need to communicate these issues otherwise it won't get fixed.
 - iv. Hailey - You mentioned you would be meeting with your professors and if you would like me there I am more than happy to be. IESC is also meeting with Deans of each college and are trying to require inclusivity training for professors. However you want to move forward, we will be

there to support you.

- v. Alyssa - We could follow up with the dean of the comm college on our resolution we created last year that had a few different ways for departments to start practicing inclusivity?
 - 1. Hailey - yes definitely!
 - 2. Alyssa - Does that feel right to you Jaxon?
 - a. Jaxon - Yes it does
 - 3. Alyssa - I can take the lead if everyone is okay with that
 - a. Jaxon - I would love it if you could start by writing down any experience you remember in which you felt a teacher didn't understand you.
 - b. Hailey - I can support you Alyssa! I will assist with whatever feels right
 - c. Cambree - I would love to help you all as well- if you are interested. I think reemphasizing the resolution to the colleges would be beneficial for a multitude of reasons :)

IV. New Business

- A. Official votes to bring members onto assembly
 - a. Em - All in favor of confirming Jaxon Pryor as the IESC Assembly members?
 - i. **Approve: 3 Against: 0 Abstain: 0**
 - b. Em - All in favor of confirming Hanna Suman as the IESC Assembly members?
 - i. **Approve: 3 Against: 0 Abstain: 0**
 - c. Em - All in favor of confirming Kallee Weisel as the IESC Assembly members?
 - i. **Approve: 3 Against: 0 Abstain: 0**
- B. Welcoming assembly members
 - a. Introductions
- C. Review Cheyon's voter registration email
 - a. Ryann - Em and Alyssa already gave feedback on the email.
 - i. Hailey - Yes I was at the event for a little bit. I am comfortable moving forward.
 - ii. Alyssa - I am okay moving forward.
- D. Draft IESC's statement on Big City Coffee and Boise State's harmful actions
 - a. The document is in the IESC meeting. For this meeting, if everyone consents we can come up with an outline of what we want to say, and then throughout the week, Amanda and everyone else who wants to be part of the drafting process can start writing.
 - b. Alyssa - This portion of the meeting is closed so we can talk freely.
 - c. Em gives background information on Big City Coffee and Boise State's harmful actions.
 - d. Discussion on what examples to provide in the statement and how to best educate and hold people accountable.
- E. Kenneth facilitating a conversation about a change of code to allow "up to five" IESC representatives (last ten minutes)
 - a. This will happen next week.

V. Open Floor/Announcements

F. Em - I do not think the University should be allowed to use our photos that we took last week.

G. Hailey - Would everyone be open to discussing safety and how we can support each other in the next meeting?

a. Em - Yes maybe communicating using Signal more would be helpful.

VI. Meeting Adjourned 6:04 pm



Associated Students of Boise State University

Assembly Meeting

Wednesday, September 23rd, 2020 4:30-6:00pm

Zoom Meeting: <https://boisestate.zoom.us/j/3608054255>

Call in: +1 669 900 6833

Meeting ID: 360 805 4255

- I. Call to Order 4:31 pm
- II. Welcome
 - A. Land Acknowledgement
 - B. Acknowledgment of Breonna Taylor case
 1. Jaxon - Frustrated that adoptive family is excited that the case ended like this and that cases like this continue to happen.
 2. Hanna - Check in on your black friends and black people in the community. Donate to mutual aid funds and do everything you can to support people in your community right now.
 - a) Cambree - If anyone has any funds to support, please drop them in the chat throughout this meeting.
 3. Kallee - We need to continue to fight for the overall liberation of everybody because this isn't what she deserved. We need to support each other and the community.
 4. Hailey - I want to thank everyone for what they have shared so far and for including this in the meeting. I want everyone to reflect on this and have this motivate you to engage in this work. It is obvious that change needs to happen everywhere in this country and I want you all to educate yourselves on how we continuously come to this. It will probably happen again so please engage in this work.
 - a) Cambree - Each and every one of us has privilege and any paid officials would love feedback on things you would like to see, ways to make everything more inclusive, and at the end of the day we all want Boise State and ASBSU to be a better place. We want to do our part.
 5. Cambree - Would you all be interested in an ASBSU book club to

read educational books and have a space to all discuss these topics together?

a) Multiple people showed interest.

III. Attendance

A. [16 attended](#)

IV. Officer Updates

A. Vice President of Academic Affairs

1. Welcome!

B. Vice President of Student Organizational Affairs

1. No updates

C. Administrative Director

1. Assembly Scribe?

2. Food Pantry has lots of food! Please go visit their new location in the Dean of Students Office

D. Government Relations Officer

1. National Voter Registration Day was great!

2. Greek life participating in civic engagement

E. Vice President of Inclusive Excellence

1. No updates

F. Communications Officer

1. Assembly Instagram Takeover

2. Send photos!

G. Ethics Officer

1. Working on code revisions

H. Vice President

1. No updates

I. President

1. Sitting on various committees

V. New Business

A. Presentation from Dr. Finstuen and Dr. Hansen about strategic planning for the next 5-7 years

1. Dr. Finstuen - Explains Strategic Planning and Steering Committee and introductions.

2. Dr. Hansen - Reviews importance of this committee and this document.

3. Dr. Finstuen - Reviews how they are gaining feedback from students, parents, and the community.

a) Share mission, vision, and goals document with everyone.

4. Angel - Steering committee has worked hard on this and is now looking for student input on each of these visions

5. Hailey - What impact will student input have on these goals and

processes?

- a) Dr. Finstuen - It will be combined with faculty and staff input. If there is overwhelming input/concern from students then we want to adjust and refine the goals with that feedback.
 - b) Dr. Hansen - If you have specific suggestions on how to reach these goals we want to hear that too.
 - c) Angel - Dr. Tromp has put a lot of weight on student input since students are a large population of campus and student input will be weighted heavily.
6. Kenneth - If everyone consents with it, is everyone willing to take the next 20 minutes to discuss, ask questions, and give feedback.
- a) Everyone consents.
7. Cambree - We will have until 5:20pm to do a little Q + A session.
8. Jaxon - You made lots of comments about catering to the popular opinion and popular vote. Can you cater to the unpopular vote/opinion? How will you cater to those students?
- a) Dr. Finstuen - Our focus groups want to work with multiple student groups and then we are also working with underrepresented student groups as well. There will also be a survey sent out to all students to gain feedback as well. We also want people to reach out to us individually because we do want all students to be heard.
9. Kallee - Can we hear the 5 goals again?
- a) Dr. Finstuen - Yes let me pull them up again. A lot of these goals are about things that a University should be doing anyways.
10. Hailey - Can you explain the makeup of the steering committee?
- a) Dr. Finstuen - It is faculty, staff, students, and professional staff. There are 15 total members to facilitate the process. We follow the recommended structure from an independent organization that provides training for this.
11. Hailey - Angel is the only student representative on this committee so what other ways are you trying to represent students?
- a) Dr. Finstuen - We have concerns about the burden this could put on students. There are multiple meetings a week for the committee and our job is to be glorified note takers. We are trying to gain feedback. The more students give feedback, the more their input will be heard. We aren't making decisions; we are gaining feedback from all of you.
12. Cambree - If anyone is interested in serving on these committees please let me know.

13. Andrew - A lack of diversity in student population and a lack of diversity in the staff and faculty population can discourage growth. Is this being acknowledged and are you paying attention to this?
- a) Dr. Finstuen - Our goal in January is to have a set of strategies for the campus. I fully anticipate a strategy around what you are talking about. We want more diverse faculty and students to attend Boise State. I do expect this to be a part of the plan and the strategy.
14. McKenna - Do you worry that 3 years from now students may have issues giving input if they went through college in a pandemic world? Will it be harder for you to meet these goals with the pandemic?
- a) Dr. Finstuen - Zoom has made things a little more accessible for students and the community and we had a larger attendance than anticipated at our Town Halls last week. I think in January we will have a better idea of how we can toggle the plan to adjust. People are aware that we may have to adjust the plan and strategy.
15. Dr. Finstuen - What concerns you the most about the five goals? Is there something that stands out more than another?
- a) Kallee - Thriving community stood out to me because people do want a thriving community and want more diversity in our classrooms.
- b) Andrew - I like the sound of a pursuing innovation goal. I've had lots of incoming students ask me what the point is of living on campus if it is all online and I think if we pursue that then that could push Boise State ahead of some other Universities.

B. IESC Assembly member introductions

C. #Broncosvote Challenge 2020 [Bill](#)

1. Emily Her reads through the bill.
2. Astrid - Is this an Instagram campaign or is it something that already exists? I am assuming the goal is to increase voter turnout?
 - a) Cheyon - This is a partial social media challenge and will be the first time it has been done. I worked with the Boise State social media team on this. The goal is to increase voter turnout.
3. Jada - I think this is a really cool idea. What are the challenges? For each of the things listed, do they have to post it?
 - a) Cheyon - If you participate as an organization then 50% of your organization members have to participate each day. If

your student organization has very high participation then there will be an award for that.

4. Graf - What would you consider a success for you?
 - a) Cheyon - I do not have a concrete number but I would like to see at least 10 student organizations and 20 teams participate. I want people to be civically engaged. Something I don't want to see is if it is poorly advertised and nobody participates.
5. Hannah - It is 15% participation for student organizations?
 - a) Cambree - Yes
6. McKenna Motions to end discussion and move to vote
 - a) Hannah seconds.

Approve: 11 Abstain: 0 Deny: 0

Bill passes.

- D. Vice President of Academic Affairs nominee
 1. Cambree - We have had a vacancy in the VP of Academic Affairs role. I will let Bayley introduce himself now!
 2. Bayley - Brief introduction
 3. Cambree - Explains hiring committee and hiring process
 4. Astrid - Can you please clarify what the conversations were like and how many people applied?
 - a) Kenneth - We advertised through all social media platforms and on our website. We did deny a few people who applied since they were in the Senate. They would have had to step down and we could not guarantee them anything if they were to do that. We received 5 applications. Each person on the hiring committee reviewed the applicants and we offered 3 interviews. The hiring committee voted for their top 3 and that is how we chose who was given an interview. We based the interview responses on the strength of responses. Jenn was a part of the process, had no input or bias, and was there to offer advice.
 - b) Angel - Jenn gave us advice on what to look for in candidates.
 - c) Kenneth - Did that answer your question?
 - d) Astrid - Yes it did thank you.
 5. Jaxon - Why do these things matter to you and why do they mean so much to you?
 - a) Bayley - Personally I have had to struggle and now I have been privileged enough to get a great job at St. Lukes. Twin Falls is the center of all of the smaller farming towns. There

is ignorance between the social classes that I see in that community. If you do see me overstepping my bounds, please tell me and help me understand.

6. Kenneth - This is a very important discussion; however, we do have a bill that is scheduled to be voted on today.
7. Cambree - Do you all feel comfortable voting today?
8. Angel - If you have concerns please let us know.
9. Hannah motions to end discussion and move to voting.
 - a) Kendra seconds.

Approve: 16 Abstain: 0 Deny: 0

Appointment passes.

VI. Old Business

A. Approval of 9/16/2020 Meeting Minutes

1. Thomas motions to fast track the reading of the minutes.
 - a) Kendra seconds.

Approve: 11 Abstain: 0 Deny: 0

B. All in favor of approving the minutes

Approve: 11 Abstain: 0 Deny: 0

VII. Announcements

- A. Cambree - I will be sending you all a link of where to submit your Bills and Regulations to put them on the agenda as well as a contact sheet with who you need to contact to meet with.

VIII. Meeting Adjourned 6:11 pm



Associated Students of Boise State University

Assembly and Senate Meeting

Wednesday, September 23rd, 2020 4:30-6:00pm

Zoom Meeting: <https://boisestate.zoom.us/j/3608054255>

Call in: +1 669 900 6833

Meeting ID: 360 805 4255

- I. Call to Order 4:31 pm
- II. Welcome
 - A. Land Acknowledgement
 - B. Acknowledgment of Breonna Taylor case
 1. Jaxon - Frustrated that adoptive family is excited that the case ended like this and that cases like this continue to happen.
 2. Hanna - Check in on your black friends and black people in the community. Donate to mutual aid funds and do everything you can to support people in your community right now.
 - a) Cambree - If anyone has any funds to support, please drop them in the chat throughout this meeting.
 3. Kallee - We need to continue to fight for the overall liberation of everybody because this isn't what she deserved. We need to support each other and the community.
 4. Hailey - I want to thank everyone for what they have shared so far and for including this in the meeting. I want everyone to reflect on this and have this motivate you to engage in this work. It is obvious that change needs to happen everywhere in this country and I want you all to educate yourselves on how we continuously come to this. It will probably happen again so please engage in this work.
 - a) Cambree - Each and every one of us has privilege and any paid officials would love feedback on things you would like to see, ways to make everything more inclusive, and at the end of the day we all want Boise State and ASBSU to be a better place. We want to do our part.
 5. Cambree - Would you all be interested in an ASBSU book club to

read educational books and have a space to all discuss these topics together?

a) Multiple people showed interest.

III. Attendance

A. [18 attended](#)

IV. Officer Updates

A. Vice President of Academic Affairs

1. Welcome!

B. Vice President of Student Organizational Affairs

1. No updates

C. Administrative Director

1. Assembly Scribe?

2. Food Pantry has lots of food! Please go visit their new location in the Dean of Students Office

D. Government Relations Officer

1. National Voter Registration Day was great!

2. Greek life participating in civic engagement

E. Vice President of Inclusive Excellence

1. No updates

F. Communications Officer

1. Assembly Instagram Takeover

2. Send photos!

G. Ethics Officer

1. Working on code revisions

H. Vice President

1. No updates

I. President

1. Sitting on various committees

V. New Business

A. Presentation from Dr. Finstuen and Dr. Hansen about strategic planning for the next 5-7 years

1. Presentation from Dr. Finstuen and Dr. Hansen about strategic planning for the next 5-7 years

a) Dr. Finstuen - Explains Strategic Planning and Steering Committee and introductions.

b) Dr. Hansen - Reviews importance of this committee and this document.

c) Dr. Finstuen - Reviews how they are gaining feedback from students, parents, and the community.

(1) Share mission, vision, and goals document with everyone.

- d) Angel - Steering committee has worked hard on this and is now looking for student input on each of these visions
- e) Hailey - What impact will student input have on these goals and processes?
 - (1) Dr. Finstuen - It will be combined with faculty and staff input. If there is overwhelming input/concern from students then we want to adjust and refine the goals with that feedback.
 - (2) Dr. Hansen - If you have specific suggestions on how to reach these goals we want to hear that too.
 - (3) Angel - Dr. Tromp has put a lot of weight on student input since students are a large population of campus and student input will be weighted heavily.
- f) Kenneth - If everyone consents with it, is everyone willing to take the next 20 minutes to discuss, ask questions, and give feedback.
 - (1) Everyone consents.
- g) Kenneth - Gives the Floor to Dr.Hansen.
- h) Dr. Hansen - Gives an overview of what she wants as feedback from the Senate. Recommendations on what the Senate sees in the Mission and Vision.
 - (1) Angel - It is vital and the best place to get the input will be to get input on the goal for innovation, serving all of Idaho,
- i) Dr. Hansen - What stands out to you as students and how do you see yourself in the mission and the vision?
 - (1) Angel - Let us know what resonates or doesn't resonate with you.
 - (2) Aidan - I think touching on a changing world is vital with everything changing in our world with COVID and that resonates with me. Especially as students enter the workforce teaching student adaptability is really important.
 - (3) Dr. Hansen- that is our goal to do that well
- j) David - The second half of the Mission Statement I really like and it appeals to me as I am part of the LGTB Community
 - (1) Dr. Hansen - I lost track
- k) Brighton - Serving idaho as a whole including the rural students. I grew up in a rural place and it would be nice to get a more diverse population here
 - (1) Dr. Hansen - Thank you Brighton

- l) Elaine - The teaching aspect that would help would be teaching and that goes hand in hand with the vision statement and building a bridge between communities and changing the world to a more inclusive
 - (1) Dr. Hansen - I see 2 people, Bailey and Graf, have their hands raised. Graf.
- m) Graf - Building on Elaine's comments. There is a lot of breakdown in communities and I talk to people on other campuses and there is some disconnect. Having BSU be a part of communities at large is a great idea
 - (1) Dr. Hansen - Thank you Graf
- n) Bayley - Transformative University is used in both statements. What does that phrase mean?
 - (1) Dr. Hansen - What makes BSU Really special? It helps students transform to meet changes and that the University can transform to meet the changes as well
 - (2) Angel - Being transformative inclusive of all of our employees to succeed in their careers
 - (3) Dr. Hansen - We were thinking of all of us as a whole. If you think of something, email me. Please focus more on the goals as well.
- o) Dr. Hansen- Focus on the goals and the Create a Thriving Community goal foremost.
 - (1) Kenneth - Solenne has her hand raised.
 - (2) Solenne - I raised my hand to answer the last question. I will bring my comments up when it is appropriate so we can move onto goals.
 - (3) Dr. Hansen - I can take feedback on other things as well. Tell me any of the goals you are most interested in. Create a Thriving Community - Reads through the goal. My question is What resonates with you and stands out, how do you see yourselves in it? Do you have any concerns?
- p) Angel -Astrid did you have something
 - (1) Astrid - There are a lot of policies from event services to employee practices at university housing that are blatantly racist or sexist that there are lawsuits against Universities. It feels insincere when a university tries to talk about these topics. People have to jump through hoops to get events and things done. Gives

an example of how this is happening in paying some employees from certain areas different. There isn't much change that is what makes this very challenging.

(2) Dr. Hansen - Thank you Astrid This is a big goal. We are trying to get some infrastructural changes going and it's an important next step.

- q) Kenneth - Something I'd like to see the plan address certain things. One of those is staff being held accountable for decisions and things that happen that show a lack of inclusivity or racism. Gives an example of a resolution that has been passed. We see members of the staff come out and say we are doing this and are going to keep doing this, but we don't see how they are taking accountability. We need to get student input. I see that there are a few more people with their hands raised. David, Solenne, and Emily please have brief comments
- r) David - After reading this how are you going to address it and what are the repercussions?
- s) Angel - That is what this input is for. Some of the things we want answered are: Is this the best way to implement these goals and vision? How should we implement these and how they should get done is what we are figuring out. Having the steps and plan of action to get them is the goal of getting input.
- t) Dr. Hansen - I see that Solenne has her hand raised.
Solenne.
- u) Solenne - One thing I see as the Student Body is the University holding themselves accountability for putting pressure on the students is important but we have to see the staff being held accountable before anything can really move forward.
- v) Dr. hansen - Thank you Solenne. Emily.
- w) Emily - I will just email the questions to Dr. Hansen.
- x) Aidan - Something I talk about with the Dean of the Engineering College is allowing student input into tenure for professors to be held accountable for lack of inclusivity. If we allow students to have their voice heard in tenure then we can get input and accountability for our professors and staff.
- y) Dr. Hansen - Thank You Aidan that is a great example. We only talked about 1 goal; there are 4 other goals. I

encourage you to go to the forums. We want our students feedback as we navigate our mission.

B. Vice President of Academic Affairs nominee

1. Cambree - We have had a vacancy in the VP of Academic Affairs role. I will let Bayley introduce himself now!
2. Bayley - Brief introduction
3. Cambree - Explains hiring committee and hiring process
4. Astrid - Can you please clarify what the conversations were like and how many people applied?
 - a) Kenneth - We advertised through all social media platforms and on our website. We did deny a few people who applied since they were in the Senate. They would have had to step down and we could not guarantee them anything if they were to do that. We received 5 applications. Each person on the hiring committee reviewed the applicants and we offered 3 interviews. The hiring committee voted for their top 3 and that is how we chose who was given an interview. We based the interview responses on the strength of responses. Jenn was a part of the process, had no input or bias, and was there to offer advice.
 - b) Angel - Jenn gave us advice on what to look for in candidates.
 - c) Kenneth - Did that answer your question?
 - d) Astrid - Yes it did thank you.
5. Jaxon - Why do these things matter to you and why do they mean so much to you?
 - a) Bayley - Personally I have had to struggle and now I have been privileged enough to get a great job at St. Lukes. Twin Falls is the center of all of the smaller farming towns. There is ignorance between the social classes that I see in that community. If you do see me overstepping my bounds, please tell me and help me understand.
6. Kenneth - This is a very important discussion; however, we do have a bill that is scheduled to be voted on today.
7. Cambree - Do you all feel comfortable voting today?
8. Angel - If you have concerns please let us know.
9. Kenneth - In the chat I will put the link to vote and we can have a discussion amongst yourselves now.
10. Solenne -Does Bayley have any background in student government and the issues that we face?
11. Kenneth - He has experience from High School. He was part of the

gay straight alliance experience and activism and has a depth of knowledge on various issues students face today. I am sorry I can't be more in depth. The interview was Friday last week. He has concerns with issues from inclusivity on campus with students, expressing having an issue with blackboard, and proposed change in how textbooks are selected for classes to make it cheaper for students.

12. Astrid - I'm sure that he is very qualified, he's well spoken, and has a charismatic personality. I find it a little odd that we had 2 women of color who applied and it didn't go to either of them.

a) Kenneth – I can't speak on behalf of the hiring committee, talks about one of the members and her vote. One was in the top 3. It was unanimously decided that her interview and application were not quite at the same level as the other 2. Repeats code about the VP stepping down. Graf you have a question?

13. Graf- I like what he had to say, but at the same time I don't think I had a chance to hear why I would want to vote no. I know this is a new branch and we are trying to move fast, but what if I vote no would it move onto another candidate or the process of what would happen?

a) Kenneth - Should the vote not pass; there is an appeal process – but should it fail to pass the senate and IASC a new hiring committee would convene and another application for others to apply would be held. Eric did you have something to say?

(1) Eric – I had time to talk to Bayley and got to know him and he is a real genuine guy and seems to care about why and how he wants to bring change - Gets cut off of Zoom Call.

14. Kenneth - I did not send the link to vote yet Eric did you want to finish your statement? Nothing. Jessica I saw your hand?

a) Jessica W - Are we voting for him to take over what you are doing.

(1) Kenneth - It's my job to fill in anyone's job that is not currently filled, so yes for this position in the Senate. Explains a bit more on his position.

(2) Angel - We have to get the vote done.

B. Karl motions to end discussion and move to voting.

C. Jessica W seconds.

Approve: 11 Abstain: 4 Deny: 1

D. #Broncosvote Challenge 2020 [Bill](#)

1. #Broncosvote Challenge 2020 [Bill](#)

- a) Emily Her reads through the bill.
- b) Astrid - Is this an Instagram campaign or is it something that already exists? I am assuming the goal is to increase voter turnout?
 - (1) Cheyon - This is a partial social media challenge and will be the first time it has been done. I worked with the Boise State social media team on this. The goal is to increase voter turnout.
- c) Jada - I think this is a really cool idea. What are the challenges? For each of the things listed, do they have to post it?
 - (1) Cheyon - If you participate as an organization then 50% of your organization members have to participate each day. If your student organization has very high participation then there will be an award for that.
- d) Graf - What would you consider a success for you?
 - (1) Cheyon - I do not have a concrete number but I would like to see at least 10 student organizations and 20 teams participate. I want people to be civically engaged. Something I don't want to see is if it is poorly advertised and nobody participates.
- e) Kenneth - Hello Everyone, so Emily is one of the 3 people who is listed as the presenter of this bill any further questions can be directed to her, but any discussion can be
- f) Emily do I have to leave
 - (1) Angel - Yes you do
- g) Kenneth - Discussion
- h) David- One of the things i was mulling over because I wasn't sure if it was something that should be of concern is with how intense the local political climate is one of our concerns the # getting spammed and falling into incivility. Does anyone have those concerns or thoughts?
 - (1) Nicole - I never thought of that, but it's a good point
 - (2) David - Should that be something we bring up before we vote?
 - (3) Kenneth - What's your question?
 - (4) David- Should we bring up hijacking and incivility in our Social Media?
 - (5) Kenny - That's your place to consider and it's not my place to have an opinion.
 - (6) Angel - You must decide what to do.

(7) Astrid - I am personally friends with everyone on campus from both sides and every person wants to up voting on both sides, so I don't see this being a problem or disruptive.

(8) Graf - I agree with that. I think voter turnout is so important and I would love to just see this come through.

(9) Solenne - I was going to say something like Astrid and Graph - Gets cut off Zoom call ends.

i) Angel - Getting Bayley in and approved was really important. We are on a strict plan/agenda and we have a deadline in the beginning of October and student input has to happen this week or next week. So yeah this has been planned and we tried to squeeze them into one meeting

j) Kenneth - I am going to talk to Cambree about our options on what to do next.

k) Astrid - was the meeting just ended due to time?

l) Angel - Cambree accidentally hit end.

m) Kenneth - the link is in to vote for the Bill.

2. Solenne motions to end discussion and move to voting.

a) Jessica W. seconds.

Approve: Unanimous Abstain: 0 Against: 0

VI. Old Business

A. Approval of Minutes 9/9 and 9/16

B. Karl motions to fast track the reading of the minutes and move to voting.

1. Astrid seconds.

Approve: Unanimous Abstain: 0 Against: 0

VII. Announcements

A. Code Changes in process

B. Contact your deans to schedule a monthly meeting (you can skip this month if the dean can't accommodate this month). The contact list is in the shared drive

VIII. Meeting Adjourned Kenneth- 6:24 PM



**ASSOCIATED STUDENTS OF
BOISE STATE UNIVERSITY**

ASBSU Bill FY2021- #01

TITLE: #BroncosVote Challenge 2020

DATE OF INTRODUCTION: **September 30, 2020**

INTRODUCED BY: Emily Her, Eloise Mitchell, Cheyon Sheen

I. Purpose

The purpose of this bill is to engage students, student organizations and greek life organizations to get ready to vote in this upcoming election held in November. This Bill serves to fund prizes for the winning and participating teams of the first #BroncosVote Challenge 2020.

This 10 day challenge, held from October 1 to October 10, provides a fun, encouraging way for students to increase awareness about voting. This challenge is accessible to all students regardless if they are in-person, hybrid, online, or remote. It will guide individual students and groups through a crash course of getting ready to vote which will ultimately help cultivate an atmosphere focused on the importance of civic engagement.

A point system based on daily challenges motivates student participation and continued involvement. At the end of the challenge, prizes are awarded to the top scoring individuals, teams, and student/greek life organizations. This challenge highlights the following areas of voting: voter registration, absentee ballot, early voting, day-of voting, voter suppression, candidate research, and other forms of civic engagement.

II. Rationale

WHEREAS, civic engagement is crucial in a democracy.

WHEREAS, as student representatives, it is one of our top priorities to help students practice their civic engagement.

WHEREAS, this challenge engages both individuals and organizations that can lay the groundwork for civic engagement for future semesters.

WHEREAS, studies show that voter suppression is decreased through awareness, education and preparation.

WHEREAS, studies show that students are more likely to vote when they make a concrete plan of how they will vote.

WHEREAS, providing funding for purchasing of prizes motivates students to engage in this activity.

WHEREAS, surveys of voting engagement are completed at registration and following the challenge.

WHEREAS, results *can* reflect notable improvements in feeling more comfortable and prepared to vote, along with being more civically aware.

THEREFORE, be it resolved that ASBSU will allocate \$600.00 from the Sponsored Projects account to purchase five \$10 Tree City gift cards, one or two custom Outdoor Program trip(s), two \$100 Outdoor Program Team Buildings, and two \$100 donations to two greek life organizations.

III. Provisions

- A. Five \$10 Tree City gift cards will be purchased as individual prizes and donated to #BroncosVote Challenge 2020.
- B. \$150 will be donated to #BroncosVote Challenge 2020 for the team challenges. This will be used to purchase a custom trip from the Outdoor Program.
- C. \$200 will be donated to #BroncosVote Challenge 2020 to purchase a Team Building from the Outdoor Program
- D. \$200 will be donated to #BroncosVote Challenge 2020 for the greek life organization prizes. These two \$100 prizes will be donated directly to their philanthropy.
- E. The provisions of this bill will go into effect immediately; the gift cards/prizes will be awarded after the event.

IV. Fiscal Impact

- A. \$50 will be allocated from the Sponsored Projects account to purchase five Tree City \$10 gift cards.
- B. \$150 will be allocated from the Sponsored Projects account to purchase a custom trip from the Outdoor Program
- C. \$200 will be allocated from the Sponsored Projects account to purchase a Team Building from the Outdoor Program
- D. \$200 will be allocated from the Sponsored Projects account to donate to two different greek life organization's philanthropy.
- E. Due to the varying prices of Custom Trips and the Team Building activities, all remaining funds that are not utilized will be returned to the Sponsored Projects account. This amount will be minimal.

TO BE COMMUNICATED TO:

University President, Dr. Marlene Tromp; Vice President for Student Affairs, Dr. Leslie Webb; Assistant Vice President for Student Affairs, Eric Scott; Dean of Students, Dr. Chris Wuthrich; Director for Student Involvement and Leadership Center, Charlie Varland; Director for Student Diversity and Inclusion, Francisco Salinas; The Arbiter; Albertsons Library Archives; Amy Jauregui, Senior Business Manager of Student Life Finance; Teri Rapp, Financial Technician of Student Life Finance.

APPROVAL

By the ASBSU Student Assembly on **(DATE)** by a vote of (in favor) 13 and (opposed) 0 and (abstaining) 0.

By the ASBSU Academic Senate on **(DATE)** by a vote of (in favor) 11 and (opposed) 1 and (abstaining) 4.

By the ASBSU President

Angel Cantu 

Date 9-28-20

By the ASBSU Vice President

Cambree Kanala 

Date 09/27/2020